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 My thoughts are in gear wanting to do many 

things when warm weather and beautiful sunny 

days arrive.  May is a time to work with dirt, to 

kill more weeds, and to plant flowers.  May is a 

time to observe many special occasions and espe-

cially this year.  National Day of Prayer is always 

on the first Thursday of the month as well as 

Mother’s Day on the second Sunday.  Day of 

Pentecost is on the third Sunday.  Trinity Sunday 

follows then high school baccalaureate and the 

last Sunday of May is Memorial Day weekend.  

How eventful! 

     I remember growing up with different seasons 

and school calendars.  In Thailand we were off 

schools during summer from middle February 

through middle May.  We went back to school the 

third week of May.  Here we are about done at 

schools late May and get ready for summer.   

       Every day is an important day.  Different 

people have different plans and schedules what 

they want done each day.  At times I allow activi-

ties to direct my days rather I prioritize the activi-

ties.  Routine and special events can be over-

whelming.  I normally felt more relaxed on a day 

I did not have any meeting.   

       I want to be driven by God’s purposes for my 

life.  I must learn to live wisely and joyfully each 

day.  May is here.  What are to remember and to 

carry out? 

       Remember to pray together as a church for 

the country and to discern God’s wisdom in this 

election year.  Come to the National Day of Pray-

er Service at the flag pole at church.  Remember 

mothers and the mothers’ love.  Spend time with 

families and loved ones.  Remember how the 

church has begun and what we are here for on 

Pentecost Sunday.  Bring someone to church.  

Remember those who had sacrificed their lives for 

the country on Memorial Day.  Pray for world 

peace.  Remember to give thanks and praises.          

       I enjoy mowing the lawn.  It is a chore that I 

can see a result right away.  When I was pushing a 

mower, it made me felt good when I turned 

around and saw beautiful mowed green grass.  

Many pastoral works I don’t see the results right 

away or perhaps not even in my lifetime.  But I 

am to keep moving forward to fulfill God’s pur-

poses of creating me.         

       Here is a daily prayer we can lift up to God.  

“Make me to know your ways, O Lord, teach me 

your paths.  Lead me in your truth and teach me, 

for you are the God of my salvation; for you I 

wait all day long.”  Psalm 25: 4-5 (NRSV).   

 

           “God is Good!  Life is Precious!”           

                                          Pastor Kris                   

 

Our Vision 
 

Cedar Grove Presbyterian Church  

seeks to glorify God  

through nurturing spiritual growth,  

developing faithful discipleship,  

and serving our community. 
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

May 2 - 1:00 p.m. 

    Lesson 8:  The Hospitality of Living 

  Water—Compassion 

                 Acts 4:1-30, 39-42; 2:44-47 

    Facilitator:   Dot & Kristie Overly 

    Mission Yearbook:    

    Hostesses:    

    Special Offering:  Hunger  

 

June 9  - 1:00 p.m. 

    Lesson 9:  River of Life—Hope 

          Revelation 21-22 

    Facilitator:    

    Mission Yearbook:  Diana Boley  

    Hostesses:  Diana Boley & Carol Weaver 

    Special Offering:  Christmas in June for  

                                  Children at Christ Home  

 

June 14 - 1:00 p.m.  CT Mtg. 

WEDNESDAY MORNING  

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
 

Wed. Morning Women’s Bible Study & Interces-

sory Prayer.  We meet every Wednesday at 9:00 

a.m.  Intercessory Prayer Time is prior to the Bi-

ble Study.  The study is Psalms.  You are encour-

aged to attend, we would love to have you.    

PRAYER GROUP 
 

Prayer Group meets the 2nd and the 4th Thurs-

days from 6:30 p.m.—7:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary.  

It will be an hour of prayer for all needs and con-

cerns.  Next meetings will be on May 12 & 26. 

MEN’S BIBLE GROUP  
 

  Men’s Bible Group held at  

Cedar Grove. Group will meet May 2 & 16.   We 

meet every other Monday 7:00 p.m.—8:15 p.m..  

The study is:  Philippians..   

All men are invited to join.    

Special dates ~ May 2016 
 

• Ascension of the Lord, May 5  

• National Day of Prayer, May 5  

• Mother’s Day, May 8  

• Pentecost, May 15  

• Armed Forces Day, May 21  

• Trinity Sunday, May 22  

• Victoria Day (Canada), May 23  

• Memorial Day, May 30  

 

 
 

BASIC SAFETY COURSE 
  

     A free presentation “Bullies” led by Valley 

Township Police Chief Joe Friel open to the pub-

lic will be held on Saturday, May 21 at 1:00 PM 

at Cedar Grove.  The bullying presentation will 

introduce participants to what bullying is and will 

provide them with tips to manage bullying in their 

communities, and will further help participants to 

recognize when bullying is taking place against 

ourselves or our own family members. The 

presentation will cover the following objectives:   
 

1.  Various bullying behaviors.   

2.  The scope of the bullying problem.   

3.  Who bullies.   

4.  The warning signs that a child is being bullied             

5.  Strategies children can use to deal with  

      bullying.   

6.  Steps adults can take to address bullying.    
 

     Hope to see you there!!  For more information, 

please contact the church office at 717-354-5573. 

United Veterans’ Council of  

New Holland  

Annual Pilgrimage   

 
     Memorial Day Services will be held on Mon,, 

May 30.  Assemble at the American Legion in New 

Holland at 6:30 a.m. and depart at 6:45 a.m.  

Scheduled to be at Cedar Grove at 7:15 a.m. 

     A list of all the churches included in the pilgrim-

age and the times are on the bulletin board. 

     There will be a ceremony at 11:50 a.m. at the 

Veterans Memorial, New Holland Park.  At 12:00 

noon there will be a Memorial Day Ceremony at 

New Holland Community Park with speaker Mr. 

Edward J. Stumm, U.S. Army Veteran and a New 

Holland resident.       



    Did you know……. 
 

     The session at that time, 1957 

(and this) is made up of three clas-

ses of elders, each serving a three 

year term. The classes are staggered 

so that each year one third of the 

session’s terms are expiring. An elder may serve 

two full terms (six years) and is then ineligible for 

reelection to session until after one full year has 

elapsed.  With the new system, M. Oliver Singer 

and Horace Wanner requested retirement and John 

G. Musser and John F. Myers were elected to ses-

sion to serve with George S. Gehr, Martin R. 

Weaver, Arthur J. Rodgers, Charles V. Binkley 

and Hiram Overly, henceforth on a rotary basis. 

     As a part of the church’s mission in January of 

1957 Cedar Grove began support of Rev and Mrs. 

Raymond C. Provost, Presbyterian missionaries in 

Korea. This relationship continued for several 

years. 

     It was during this period of change within the 

governing bodies of the Session that significant 

changes were made in the concept of women’s 

organizations within the church. While the earlier 

organizations such as the Missionary groups and 

the Ladies Aid societies did much very useful 

work within the church and community, and some 

of their memberships were overlapping, there was 

no attempt to include all the women of the church. 

Thus it was that the two existing groups merged 

into a single group, Presbyterian Women’s Organ-

ization (PWO). At Cedar Grove two circles were 

formed, one meeting in the afternoon and the other 

meeting in the evening. The programs within the 

two groups were essentially the same and there 

was an executive committee made up of circle 

chairmen and members of both groups. 

     It was also during this period that Mrs. Bertha 

Singer gave the gift of the chimes in memory of 

her husband, elder Oliver Singer.  They continue 

to ring each day in the Cedar Grove neighborhood. 
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Adopted Policies for the Cemetery Committee 
 

1. Cost for Cemetery lots for Members:  

A full lot is 8 graves. Cost, $ 2,100.00 dollars 

and 4x4 white marble cornerstones are includ-

ed. 20x20.  
 

A half lot is 4 graves. Cost, $ 1,100.00 dollars 

and 4x4 white marble cornerstones are includ-

ed. 20x10.  
 

A quarter lot is 2 graves. Cost, $ 600.00 dol-

lars and 4x4 white marble cornerstones are 

included. 10x10.  
 

A single lot is 1 grave. Cost, $ 300.00 dollars 

and 4x4 white marble cornerstones are includ-

ed. 5x10.  
 

2. Cost for Cemetery lots for Non Members:  

A full lot is 8 graves. Cost, $ 2,800.00 dollars 

and 4x4 white marble cornerstones are includ-

ed. 20x20.  
 

A half lot is 4 graves. Cost, $ 1,700.00 dollars 

and 4x4 white marble cornerstones are includ-

ed. 20x10.  
 

A quarter lot is 2 graves. Cost $ 1,100.00  

dollars and 4x4 white marble cornerstones  

are included. 10x10.  
 

A single lot is 1 grave. Cost $ 500.00 dollars 

and 4x4 white marble cornerstones are includ-

ed. 5x10.  
 

3. Flowers will be removed from gravesites at the 

discretion of the cemetery committee.  
 

     If you are interested in purchasing a lot or lots 

please contact Barbara Smith 717-355-0226 or 

Robert Zook 717-656-6322. 

Prayer Service around the flag pole  

Cedar Grove on National Day of Prayer  

Thursday, May 5th at 10:00 a.m.   

 

    You may bring lawn chairs.  Come 

pray for our nation.     
    This is the 65th Annual Observance.  

This year’s theme, “Wake up America”.  

“Shout it aloud, do not hold back.  Raise 

your voice like a trumpet.”  Isaiah 58:1A NIV 

                     Blankets+ 

     We will be collecting money for      

Church World Service on Sunday,  May 

10th, for blankets+.   Funds should be given 

in $5.00 units.   These funds are used by CWS to 

provide kits and blankets globally and locally.   
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 Stewardship of Time and Talent 

"We have different gifts, according to the grace 
given us. If a man's gift is prophesying, let him 
use it in proportion to his faith. If it is serving, 
let him serve; if it is teaching, let him teach; if it 
is encouraging, let him encourage; If it is con-
tributing to the needs of others, let him give 
generously; if it is leadership, let him govern 
diligently; if it is showing mercy, let him do it 
cheerfully."                      - Romans 12: 6-8 (NIV) 

 
The stewardship of time and 
talent is the wise and responsi-
ble use of the gifts God has en-
trusted to each of us. We are 

one of a kind creations of God with unique in-
terests, skills, and abilities. As God's children, 
we are provided with many opportunities to be 
good 'Stewards'. It is up to each of us to recog-
nize those opportunities when they arise and 
act on them. 

PER CAPITA     
 

2016, per capita is $32.50 per member.  This is a 

voluntary contribution per member.  You may 

mail a check made payable to Cedar Grove Pres-

byterian Church or drop in the offering plate. 

MARK CHECKS “PER CAPITA”.    

        

      THE 2016 FLOWER CHART 
 

     Cost is $25.00 per week.  Checks 

payable to “Cedar Grove Presbyteri-

an Church” and mark “Flowers”.   Put payment 

in box at the bulletin board.  If you would like the 

flowers on the week you provided them, pick 

them up after the 10:00 a.m. church service.        

  June Cedar Chips 
 

  Please submit any articles by  

  May 16, 2016 

   YOUNG-AT-HEART LUNCHEON  
 

Young-At-Heart Luncheon will be held 

on Wednesday, April 20th, 11:30 a.m. 

at Yoder’s Restaurant.    
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Kids:  This page is for you! 

Name_________________________________________________________    Age________ 
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Pentecost 



 

MAY WORSHIP  ASSISTANTS 

ANNIVERSARIES  -  MAY 

14-Lawrence & Betty Ferstler  30-Ronald & Joanne Rodgers 

14-Ron & Sandy Deshong                              June 2-Rick & Nancy Fiedler  
29-Lloyd & Edie Kurtz 

  

BIRTHDAYS  - MAY 

  2-Mildred Boley 

  3-Robert Zook 

  5-William Leaman 

  6-Mary Painter 

  7-Emily MacHenry 

GREETERS & USHERS –10:00 AM   

  1– Jodi Roth & Mary Painter  

  8– Butch & Ruthie Diem 

15 – Barbara Smith & Annette Friel   

22 – Bob & Barb Zook 

29 – Bea Kubany & Betty Ferstler 

  

ELDER ON CALL:     

       Barbara Masho (717) 355-6706 

       (May 1 will be Bob Zook/Carol Seaman) 
        

DEACON ON CALL: 

       Susan Bowersox (717) 319-8363 

 
 

TELLER:  Elder on Call 

 

HELPERS:    

  1– Carol Seaman  

  8–Jane Downes 

15–Barbara MacMaster      

22–Barbara Masho 

29–Wendy Gross 

  
  

 LITURGISTS - 10:00 AM 

  1 – Carol Seaman  

  8 – Bill Kelso 

15 – Barb Masho   

22 – Mary Painter 

29 – Bob Zook 

  

  
 

PROVIDING FLOWERS: 

  1 – Jo & Ron Rodgers in Loving Memory of  

         Nelda “Mom” Sweigart 

  8 -  Keith, Donna & Kaden Jones in Honor of  

         Victoria’s 10th Birthday 

15 - Joe & Ron Rodgers in Loving Memory of  

         Uncle Jay & Aunt Ellen Rodgers   

22 – Bea Kubany to the Glory of God 

29 – Edie & Lloyd Kurtz to the Glory of God 

  

  
 

TRUSTEE ON CALL: 

  1-Dan Hartman  

  8-Dale Trego  

15-Doug Weaver  

22–Bill Kelso  

29-Don Oakes 
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 8-Kelly Sweigart 

 9-Patty Guadette 

10-Mary Jane Riker 

10-Keith Jones 

21-Abby Garzia  

 
 

  

June 1-Ronald Rodgers 

June 2-Barbara (Glenn) Zook 

June 7-Hayden Weaver 



The Cedar Chips 
CEDAR GROVE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

P. O. Box 96 

4833 Division Highway 

East Earl, PA  17519 
 

  Phone:  (717) 354-5573 

 

Address Service Requested 

MAY  2016 

If you would like to have your sent by e-mail, please contact the church office by phone or e-

mail and we will add you to the list.    E-mail:  cedargrovepc@frontiernet.net 

Saturday, May 21  

1:00 p.m.   
   

A free presentation “Bullies” led by  

Valley Township Police Chief Joe 

Friel open to the public   

National Day of Prayer 

Service around  

The flag pole 

Thursday May 5  

 10:00 a.m. 


